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Pacific Asian Theatre to the African Theater, 
these brave Americans risked life and limb, 
gave service and sacrificed much, all while 
embodying what it is to be a hero. We owe 
them more gratitude than can ever be ex-
pressed. 

I welcome these brave veterans to Wash-
ington and to their memorials. I am proud to 
submit the names of these men and women 
for all to see, hear, and recognize, and I call 
on my colleagues to rise and join me in ex-
pressing gratitude. 

Russell Joseph Allabastro, Gerald W. Ar-
nold, Jack P. Astorino, Joseph F. Baron, Rich-
ard M. Bieniek, Robert J. Bierwirth, Raymond 
E. Bogard, William A. Bonacci, Howard C. 
Boone Jr., Frank Bossi, Marvin Brantman, 
Kazimierz Brenski, Lawrence E. Bromley, Ru-
dolph Brunner, Joseph Chmielewski, Warren 
E. Cochran, Myron Cohen, Donald K. Collins, 
David E. Conrad, Donald L. Cothern, James 
M. Davis, Donald Clyde Day, Richard A. 
Dolejs, Peter R. Doyle, Richard L. Duchossois, 
Jacob L. Dvoratchek, Henry J. Dziekan, Rob-
ert W. Enloe, Richard A. Evans, Samuel D. 
Faircloth, Stanley L. Fazy, Robert J. Gecas, 
Michael Glienna, John O. Goad, Albert Godra, 
Donald J. Greenhill, James A. Grigsby, Davis 
H. Hall, James L. Hanrahan, William Harris, 
Walter L. Hayes, Phillip Healey, Charles P. 
Healy, Charles J. Henczel, James T. Hendron, 
Frank E. Hennig, Paul K. Heuberger, William 
F. Jones, William B. Kort, Joseph F. Kossman, 
Alfred C. Kotlarz, Paul E. Kroll, William G. 
Kruse, Eugene L. Lakinski, Fred Lane, George 
Lee Jr., Arthur J. Lietz, William P. Littell Jr., 
Ralph Markus, Allen C. McClellan, Ned L. 
McCray, Ewing Metoyer, Kenneth Warren Mil-
ler, Walter Miller, Wilbert P. Minnich, Louis Jo-
seph Mirabelli, James Ward Montgomery, Ted 
E. Mueller, Donald R. Mundt, Richard J. 
Nicola, Ralph L. O’Brien, Hugh B. O’Hagan, 
Verner H. Ohst, Gerald Petersen, Paul P. 
Ponschke, Harold C. Prichard, Walter E. 
Rapata, Anthony Repeta, Gilbert Romo, Elliott 
D. Rosenberg, Sam Schechter, Arthur W. 
Schultz, Charles A. Sengstock Jr., Fred H. 
Siebert, Richard L. Smith, Robert L. Snyder, 
Lawrence J. Solarski, William Swale, David G. 
Tillinghast, Raymond Tinley, Wayne L. 
Uecker, Everett Van Kuiken, Edward F. 
Vascik, Raymond J. Vatch, Sidney J. Wallach, 
John H. Weir, Robert D. Wheeler, Quentin 
Wilmington, Eugene Wojciechowski, Carl M. 
Wolak, Harold D. Wolin, Walter J. Zielinski Jr., 
Richard P. Zukowski. 
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ZACH McCOLLUM 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Zach McCol-
lum for receiving the Arvada Wheat Ridge 
Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 

Zach McCollum is a 7th grader at Drake 
Middle School and received this award be-
cause his determination and hard work have 
allowed him to overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Zach 
McCollum is exemplary of the type of achieve-
ment that can be attained with hard work and 
perseverance. It is essential students at all 
levels strive to make the most of their edu-

cation and develop a work ethic which will 
guide them for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to Zach 
McCollum for winning the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
I have no doubt he will exhibit the same dedi-
cation and character in all of his future accom-
plishments. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE NEED FOR 
SAFE DISPOSAL OF PRESCRIP-
TION MEDICINES 

HON. EARL BLUMENAUER 
OF OREGON 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. BLUMENAUER. Mr. Speaker, our nation 
is faced with unprecedented levels of prescrip-
tion drug abuse. In 2012, nearly 260 million 
prescriptions were written for prescription pain-
killers—roughly one prescription for every 
adult in the country. While we see prescrip-
tions for pain management on the rise, we 
don’t have an easy or effective way of dis-
posing of leftover, unused medication. 

A 2014 study found that over 65 percent of 
participants kept some or all prescription 
opioids even if they were no longer taking the 
medication, while only about 6 percent of pa-
tients reported safely disposing of their pre-
scription opioids. Families are left with power-
ful narcotics after their loved ones have 
passed away. Parents struggle over what to 
do with leftover pain medications in their 
home. 

Without better options, when trying to dis-
pose of medications, people often turn to 
flushing them down the toilet, putting our 
water at risk. One study by EPA scientists 
found that half of the 50 large-size wastewater 
treatment plants nationwide tested positive for 
at least 25 drugs. 

When it becomes more difficult to dispose of 
a medication than to get it prescribed in the 
first place, we know something is wrong. 

Today I am introducing the Safe Drug Dis-
posal Tax Credit Act. This legislation would 
offer qualified entities a tax credit for starting 
or maintaining drug disposal and take back 
programs. 

Existing take back programs are typically 
run by law enforcement agencies. While the 
aim of these programs is admirable, they are 
not easily accessible to most members of the 
public, or are only available on specially des-
ignated dates. Locating safe drug disposal and 
take back programs at pharmacies and other 
health care organizations will increase access 
to safe medication disposal. This tax credit 
would help offset some of the expenses of es-
tablishing and maintaining a sustainable pro-
gram. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF TINICUM 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

HON. PATRICK MEEHAN 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. MEEHAN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Tinicum Elementary School on its 
50th Anniversary. 

Tinicum Elementary School has dem-
onstrated its commitment to educating young 
students in the community for half a century. 
It’s been a pillar of the Tinicum Township and 
Interboro School District communities and 
generations of students have learned and ben-
efitted from it. 

I congratulate the Principal Tim Fanning, 
Assistant Principal Stephanie Farmer, and all 
the school’s hardworking teachers, staff, stu-
dents and parents for earning this impressive 
distinction. 

f 

HONORING BLAKE SMITH ON 
BEING ACCEPTED AS A DELE-
GATE TO THE CONGRESS OF FU-
TURE SCIENTISTS AND TECH-
NOLOGY LEADERS BY THE NA-
TIONAL ACADEMY OF FUTURE 
SCIENTISTS AND TECH-
NOLOGISTS 

HON. BILLY LONG 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. LONG. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor Branson High School student Blake 
Smith, of Branson, Missouri, on his being ac-
cepted as a delegate to the Congress of Fu-
ture Scientists and Technology Leaders by the 
National Academy of Future Scientists and 
Technologists. 

The Congress of Future Science and Tech-
nology Leaders is an honors-only program that 
is designed to motivate and direct the top stu-
dents in the United States. It is specifically for 
students who aspire to be scientists, engi-
neers and technologists, and helps to provide 
a path and mentorship for students to accom-
plish those dreams. It takes place at the Uni-
versity of Massachusetts over 3 days, and 
helps to spark meaningful dialogues and ex-
changes of ideas between future leaders in 
the fields of science and technology. 

To be considered for acceptance as a dele-
gate, applicants must be recommended by ei-
ther a teacher or member of the Academy 
based on a proven track record of academic 
excellence. Students must have a minimum of 
a 3.5 GPA and represent all 50 states and 
Puerto Rico. Students like Smith, who qualify 
for this incredibly selective honor, exemplify 
top-tier diligence and academic talent. 

Mr. Speaker, Blake Smith has demonstrated 
a passion for science and technology. Just as 
importantly, Blake has excelled in his studies 
and impressed both his teachers and his 
peers with his academics. He will soon be rep-
resenting the future of the state of Missouri at 
this conference, and I have the utmost con-
fidence that he will do an excellent job. I 
would like to extend my personal congratula-
tions for his achievement, and on behalf of the 
7th District of Missouri, I would like to thank 
him for representing our community. 

f 

CONGRATULATING MRS. CORA 
ALICE ‘‘CAM’’ MCCARREY BOHMAN 

HON. DON YOUNG 
OF ALASKA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. YOUNG of Alaska. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to congratulate Mrs. Cora Alice ‘‘Cam’’ 
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McCarrey Bohman for her 50th year in music 
instruction in the state of Alaska. 

I would like to recognize Cam for her dedi-
cation and contributions to music education 
throughout her career in Tok and Anchorage. 
Thousands of Alaskan youths state-wide have 
benefitted from Cam’s work. She has served 
in both middle school and high school as a 
choir teacher, community choral director, vocal 
coach, music adjudicator, and music director. 
Cam continues to serve as the Music Coordi-
nator for the Alaska School Activities Associa-
tion. 

This year, Cam received the 2016 ‘‘Alaska’s 
Mother of Achievement’’ award from the na-
tional organization, American Mothers. This 
award recognizes ‘‘those outstanding women 
whose positive influence, talents, and commu-
nity service have made a significant impact in 
the lives of children and families.’’ Cam’s 
alumni music students nominated her for the 
award. I would also like to note that in 2014, 
Cam received the State of Alaska Governor’s 
award for arts advocacy. These are only two 
examples of Cam’s many honors. 

Cam inspired countless students to join 
choir, and each school year her classes 
reached the all-time high of about 300 total 
students. Recently, students at South High 
School in Anchorage made a documentary ti-
tled ‘‘Unwritten Song’’ to highlight the impor-
tance of elective teachers and featured Cam’s 
influence on generations of Alaskans. 

I commend Cam for her 50 years of service 
and know she will continue to make Alaska a 
better place through her excellence. 

f 

SHEA BLACKMAN 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Shea 
Blackman for receiving the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 

Shea Blackman is a 7th grader at Drake 
Middle School and received this award be-
cause her determination and hard work have 
allowed her to overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Shea 
Blackman is exemplary of the type of achieve-
ment that can be attained with hard work and 
perseverance. It is essential students at all 
levels strive to make the most of their edu-
cation and develop a work ethic which will 
guide them for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to 
Shea Blackman for winning the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
I have no doubt she will exhibit the same dedi-
cation and character in all of her future ac-
complishments. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Mr. Speaker, on 
April 28 and 29, I missed a series of Roll Call 
votes. Had I been present, I would have voted 

‘‘YEA’’ on Numbers 173, 174, 175, 176, and 
177 and ‘‘NAY’’ on Numbers 178 and 179. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO THE CHUCKWAGON 
RESTAURANT 

HON. DAVID YOUNG 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. YOUNG of Iowa. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize The Chuckwagon Res-
taurant of Adair, Iowa for winning the 2016 
Iowa’s Best Burger Award from the Iowa 
Cattlemen’s Association (ICA) and the Iowa 
Beef Industry Council (IBIC). 

ICA and IBIC have teamed up for the past 
seven years to award an Iowa restaurant for 
showcasing their great beef products. The 
product of choice for the nominations and se-
lection is an Iowa favorite: the hamburger. 
This year’s winning entrant was a local home-
town café, like so many of those in Iowa. The 
Chuckwagon Restaurant in Adair, Iowa has all 
the markings of a great burger place—with 
extra helpings of community pride and tailor- 
made with private recipe seasonings a hearty 
slab of beef placed firmly between two home-
made buns. 

The Chuckwagon’s owner, Kim Reha, 
opened the doors to the restaurant in 2008. 
Ms. Reha has continually made changes and 
improvements not only to the facility, but to 
the burgers as well. Every burger is made-to- 
order with a toasted bun and homemade 
house seasonings. Katie Olthoff, Director of 
Communications for ICA said ‘‘They do an 
outstanding job of showcasing the great beef 
project with each of their great-tasting burgers 
on behalf of Iowa’s beef farmers.’’ 

I commend Kim Reha and the staff at The 
Chuckwagon Restaurant for creating an out-
standing menu featuring Iowa beef. I urge my 
colleagues in the U.S. House of Representa-
tives to join me in congratulating The Chuck-
wagon Restaurant for winning Iowa’s Best 
Burger Award. I wish Kim and all of the staff 
continued success in the future. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF GEORGE 
PAGANO II 

HON. PATRICK MEEHAN 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. MEEHAN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate George Pagano II on completing 
the Talisker Whiskey Atlantic Challenge. 

Media, Pennsylvania native George Pagano 
II and his partner Caitlin Miller recently com-
pleted rowing the Talisker Whiskey Atlantic 
Challenge, a 2,554 nautical mile race from the 
Canary Islands to Antigua. They are the 
youngest Americans and the youngest pair to 
ever compete. 

George and Caitlin faced numerous chal-
lenges as they competed in this race—isola-
tion, sleep deprivation, and even a tropical 
storm. Despite these challenges, the team 
completed the race in 58 days, 5 hours and 6 
minutes. 

I congratulate George and his partner Caitlin 
for their success. Their charity, the ALS Asso-

ciation of Greater Philadelphia, will benefit in 
its mission to find treatments and a cure for 
this terrible condition. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO THE REVEREND DR. 
RONALD L. BOBO, SR. FOR HIS 
30TH PASTORAL ANNIVERSARY 
CELEBRATION 

HON. WM. LACY CLAY 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. CLAY. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to pay 
tribute to a remarkable Servant of God and 
long-time inspiring leader in St. Louis, Mis-
souri, Reverend Dr. Ronald L. Bobo, Sr. 

He is being honored for his thirty years of 
service to his congregation on June 12, 2016, 
at the 30th Pastoral Anniversary Celebration 
of West Side Missionary Baptist Church, ‘‘One 
Unified Church in Two Locations’’. He has set, 
and continues to set, a standard of excellence 
in spiritual leadership, social justice, and reli-
gious leadership that has been equaled by few 
other people. 

Rev. Bobo has provided for three decades, 
and continues to provide, exceptional outreach 
services, not only to his congregation and to 
the citizens of St. Louis, but also to people 
around the world. He serves with great distinc-
tion in many capacities including as Foreign 
Mission Secretary for the Missionary Baptist 
State Convention of Missouri and as Executive 
Director/Founder of Sharing Hope International 
Ministries. 

Rev. Bobo’s ministry is par excellence. 
God’s Light continues to shine brightly on this 
St. Louisan who has emerged to become one 
of the most effective religious leaders in the 
nation. He has worked tirelessly to help the 
disadvantaged and disenfranchised as well as 
uplift and inspire the souls and hearts of peo-
ple in twenty-nine countries throughout Africa, 
Asia, Europe, the Caribbean, Australia, as well 
as both North and South America. 

Rev. Dr. Bobo, Sr. is a person of great in-
tegrity, a gentleman and a scholar, and a man 
with a warm smile and a caring heart whose 
highest mission is to help others. He is a min-
ister extraordinaire, beloved husband, father, 
and dedicated public servant. 

Mr. Speaker, I urge Members of Congress 
to join me in honoring Reverend Dr. Ronald 
Bobo, Sr. on Sunday, June 12, 2016, at West 
Side Missionary Baptist Church for his 30th 
Pastoral Anniversary Celebration. I applaud 
this eloquent, compassionate, and dynamic 
Pastor for his role in being an agent for trans-
formative change, and for his strong commit-
ment to confront hopelessness, injustice, and 
inequality wherever he finds it to exist. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE UNIVERSITY OF 
MOUNT UNION CONCERT CHOIR 

HON. TIM RYAN 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 

Mr. RYAN of Ohio. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize the outstanding collection of tal-
ented young women and men that make up 
the University of Mount Union Concert Choir. 
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